Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: WHORM Alphabetical File, 1981-1989

Folder Title: Amerine, Mervin

To see more digitized collections visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Inventories, visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

Last Updated: 05/15/2023

Dear Mr. Amerine:

This is with further reference to your letter to Mr. Deaver in which you expressed your interest in participating in the presentation to the President of the Thanksgiving Turkey.

We have advised Mr. Lew Walts, Executive Vice President of the National Turkey Federation that the President will be pleased to accept a turkey and that this has been entered on his schedule for Monday, November 21, at 2:30 p.m. You will be included among those coming in for this appointment and nearer the date the Office of Public Liaison here at the White House will contact you about the necessary arrangements.

With our best wishes,

Sincerely,

FREDERICK J. RYAM, JR. Director, Presidential

Appointments and Scheduling

X

Mr. Mervin Amerine

Manager

California Turkey Industry Board
Post Office Box 3329

Modesto, CA 95353-3329

FJR/MHP/dp-10fjr

cc: w/inc to Helen Donaldson to include with Mr. Walts' file for the October 22 schedule

Inf copies to: Mr. Deaver, Mike McManus, Larry Speakes, Faith Whittlesey, Speechwriters, Sarah Long and Bill Henkel

To Lew Walts (Ronald Reagan With best wishes, To Mervin Amerine With best wishes, Rouald Reagan. To Charles Morgan With best wishes, Ronald Reagan To Nancy Amerine With best wishes, Ronald Reagan 881213 THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON, D.C. Mr. Lew Walts 11319 Sunset Hills Road Reston, Virginia 22090

Dear Mr. Amerine:

Your recent letter regarding the annual turkey presentation to the President for Thanksgiving Day has been forwarded to me by Mike Deaver.

Mike has told me of your friendship, and we appreciate knowing of your interest in participating in future presentations at the White House. I hope that you will understand that we cannot make a commitment for November this far in advance. However, I am passing along your request to the office of Public Liaison for follow-up with you in the late fall.

Again, thank you for your kind thoughts for the President.

with best wishes,

Sincerely,

FREDERICK J. RYAN, JR. Director, Presidential Appointments and Scheduling

Manager
California Turkey Industry Board
P.O. Box 3329
814 14th Street, Suite #3
Modesto, California 95353-3329

FJR: JAJ:ND

bcc: Linda Chavez w/ copy of incoming for follow-up Michael Deaver - FYI